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óWop bop a loo bop a lop bam boom!ô 
 

 

    High-energy, upbeat óTutti Fruittiô was one of the lively, colorful numbers 

    in RCTôs 2018 spring show, TAP HAPPY! 

 
 

 
 

ñTutti Fruittiò troupe (l-r): Gina Finch, Lynn Gallo, Freddi Peltz, Jeree Richards, Jo Ann Kravitz, Darlene 

Geigel, Carol Donegan, Sherry Jouannet. 
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The show was ñTAP HAPPY!,ò the venue Naplesô Cambier Park band shell, and the audience ï about 400 by 

some estimates ï thoroughly engaged and entertained, loving every number in our 2018 spring show, TAP 

HAPPY! 
 
It was ReC Tappers first independent appearance at Cambier Park. In the past, we have performed there in 

conjunction with community events or art shows, but this was our first ñgo it aloneò show, and itôs a big venue 

to fill on our own.  However, local ñcalendarò listings, ads in the Naples Daily News and word-of-mouth for the 

Feb. 27 event resulted in a sizable audience there for the fun. 
 
The show ran about 75 minutes without an intermission and included two numbers from up-and-coming tappers 

courtesy of Elite Dance Center, Naples, who showed off their competition numbers, and a sultry solo by RCT-

affiliated teacher Vicky Jo Boyer. 
 
Weôll be back at the band shell with TAP HAPPY II! on Feb. 26, 2019, 7 p.m. ï tell all your friends! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Good luck hug before the big show: 

 Sue Marinaro (l) and Joni Brickley. 
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         The sizzling Vicky Jo Boyer  

         soloôed in ñHit Me With A  

        Hot Note.ò 
 

This trio is ñgoldenò for the big 

ñ42
nd

 St.ò opening number (l-r): 

Sharon Jackson, Joanne Townsend, 

Sue Davidson. 
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Words of wisdom for dancers 

Those move easiest who have learned to dance. 

                                               --Alexander Pope 
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About TAP HAPPY!,  

off-season fun and a lively 

rhythm tap website 
 
By Jan Drummond, President 
 

Sincerest congratulations 

to all who made our Feb. 

27 TAP HAPPY! show a 

major success (despite an 

unexpectedly slippery 

dance floor).  It was 

wonderful to be a part 

 of it. 
 
When the Board decided 

to take the plunge and 

have ReC Tappers go all-in for a show of our own 

at the Cambier Park band shell, we were a little 

nervous about our ability to draw a respectable size 

audience. Greer White made sure our show was on 

every available ñthings to doò and ñcalendarò listing 

around town and on Facebook, and we ran attractive 

ads in the Naples Daily News.  Word-of-mouth 

helped. We estimate our audience at about 400. 
 
For those of you who may wonder why we no 

longer debut our spring show on Mardi Gras 

evening at the Baker Outdoor Stage in front of the 

Sugden Community Theatre: recent changes at both 

Naples Players (owner of the Baker Outdoor Stage) 

and at the Fifth Ave. Assn. resulted in the stage 

being unavailable to us on a date and at a cost that 

we could live with.  In addition, the audience for 

our final show on the Baker stage (February 2017) 

made it clear that we can draw an audience far 

exceeding the capacity of that location. 
 
Renting the Cambier Park band shell has solid 

advantages, but itôs an expensive project. The 2018 

TAP HAPPY! production cost about $2500, 

including dance floor and facility rental, 

sound/lighting tech, and permits. We also have 

fixed annual costs, e.g., storage unit for 

costumes/props and liability insurance. So, the 

Board has decided we will accept freely given 

donations at TAP HAPPY II! in Feb. 2019.  While 

some of us (me) were reluctant to break with our 

long-term practice of not soliciting donations for  
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community performances, necessity won out.  Plus, 

we received enough inquiries about donations from 

audience members on Feb. 27 to know that a gentle 

suggestion would be well-received.  
 
More details on TAP HAPPY II! will be presented 

as next season unfolds, so get ready for another 

great tap adventure! 
 

What are you doing?  ReC Tappers 

wants to know 
 
If you take some interesting tap classes, participate 

in tap performances or have other dance-related 

experiences off-season, let us know so we can 

inform Tap Notes readers.  Just a few lines and a 

photo will do. 
 

Also, ReC Tappers loves community theatre. If you 

participate in any SW FL productions, pass the 

word so we can promote the event to our members. 

 

 Check out this helpful tap website 
 
ReC Tapper Lynn Gallo alerts us to a useful website 

she discovered.  Itôs www.iTapOnline.com. The site 

is operated by a stand-out dancer by the name of 

Hillary-Marie, who founded the Jersey Tap Fest 

when she was 17. The site offers a FREE rhythm 

tap training video series. Just sign up.  The site is 

interesting and watchable.  It includes videos of 

Hillary-Marie performances along with other 

features, including Timestep Tuesday -- brief videos 

of tappers executing a different timestep each week. 

Challenging. Thanks, Lynn! 

 

******************************************************************************************  

 

We danced, danced, danced to óSing, Sing, Singô 
 

 
 

 

This photo comes to us courtesy of the Foxfire Community Assn. for whom we performed our final private show 

of the season. It was by far the most enthusiastic and engaged private audience we had all spring. We are in the 

closing pose of Judi Baruckôs fun ñSing, Sing, Sing,ò which we affectionately refer to as ñthe chair dance.ò 

Quite the challenge it is, even though weôre sitting down on the job, so to speak. (Left to right): Darlene Geigel, 

Joanne Townsend, Cindy Hile, Jan Drummond, Lisa Ladouceur, Greer White, Jeree Richards, Sherry Jouannet 

and Jo Ann Kravitz. 
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Yes, we all speak ódanceô  
 

By Greer White, VP/Public Relations and Communications  

 

From April 27 to May 7, I was in Israel with a group from my church.  The 

trip included seven days of touring the country and four days of service 

projects in Jerusalem.  And, yes, dancing was involved.  
 
On my first service project day, I went to Penina Nursing Home. When my 

group arrived, Activities Director Hannah Pazanovsky had the residents 

sitting in a large circle doing chair exercises and playing games with balls 

and balloons, and our team assisted. Then, she passed out tambourines and 

started playing recorded music.  

 

One of the first songs was Ricky Martinôs ñLivinô la Vida Loca.ò Of course, 

 I had to jump into the center of the circle and start dancing. Itôs in my nature. 

Hannah looked at me and asked, ñDo you like to dance?ò  I said yes, she said 

she did too, and next thing you know, we were both entertaining the 

residents. The next song was a folk number. Hannah did a Russian folk dance. I followed her lead, residents 

cheering us on.  I stayed in the center dancing and eventually tossed in a few tap steps, to the delight of the 

audience 
  
The lesson: if you want to communicate with people who donôt share your language or culture, you can connect 

through the universal language of dance.  

 

 
 

This photo was shot on the last day of our Service Project at the nursing home.  We held hands in a circle and 

danced a hora around a centerpiece of tree boughs (l-r): Hannah, myself and another volunteer from a church 

in Ohio. 
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RCTôs Greer White (l) and her 

new friend Hannah share a love  

of dance. 

 

 



 

3 Tips for tappers, head to toe 
 

By Jan Drummond, President 
 

1.HEAD 
 

Those of you who perform with ReC Tappers know that I wear a wig for our shows.  My hair is fine and 

difficult to manage.  Wearing a hat or other headpiece for just one number flattens it. Ugh. To add to my woes, 

my head is smaller than average, and getting hats to stay still and stay on is a problem. 
 
Wigs are my solution. 
 
In fact, I have a mini-wardrobe of wigs that I also wear for social occasions, avoiding the 45 minutes it usually 

takes me to blow-dry and use a curling iron. These wigs are in different styles and different colors, and I enjoy 

the variety and convenience.  It was a reality TV show hair stylist that led me to embrace wigs: ñThink of hair 

as an accessory,ò he said, and I do.   
 
For performances, I use a relatively inexpensive wig that is short and needs no styling other than a brisk shake 

out of the box and some finger ñcombing.ò  
 
Several other tappers have purchased wigs at a salon I have used, LaDonna Roye, in north Naples 

(www.ladonnaroye.com).  They have about 1,500 wigs in stock and experienced stylists.  Tappers also have 

made successful visits to Hair Boutique Nô More at Flamingo Island in Bonita Springs, just west of I-75 on 

Bonita Beach Road. They are on Facebook, but I didnôt find a website. 
 
Another useful source is www.paulayoung.com. Paula Young has been around for many years selling a range of 

wigs from inexpensive to designer styles. Helpful website, and there also is a printed catalog to peruse.  The 

problem with buying online ï and there are many sites selling wigs ï is that you canôt try it until youôve bought 

it, and while you can return a wig, you typically are not refunded the initial shipping charge. 
 

2.TOES 
 

Every so often, another tapper sees me pulling elastic bands over my feet before I tie on my tap shoes and asks 

what they are.  They are ñarch sleeves,ò ñarch supportsò or ñarch bandages,ò depending on the supplier.  I 

discovered them about 10 years ago and now wear them at every tap class. They are comfortable and support 

the arch, taking stress off the underside of the foot, including the heel. Usually sold in one size, they are 

washable/air dry. 
 
I purchase mine online. My current favorites are TheraStep Arch Support 

(https://www.shoeandfootcare.com/p/202-037-00/therastep-arch-support-sleeves.html), and PediFix Arch 

Support Bandage (https://www.alimed.com/pedifix-arch-binder.html). Walgreens sells a similar product 

online, but it is not always sold in retail stores. Itôs worth a quick look around your local pharmacies. 
 
Some arch sleeves include gel packs on the underside for additional support and comfort.  
 
I also have a few pairs of ankle-high compression stockings with open toes.  These support the ankle as well as 

the arch and keep the entire foot and ankle compressed as a preventive against swelling. 
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3.TAP 
 

This recommendation for tappers interested in building their tap skills comes from RCT-affiliated teacher Linda 

Betts. 
 
Itôs a soft-cover book called ñTapworks: A Tap Dictionary and Reference Manualò (see photo below).  Author 

is Beverly Fletcher.  
 
The description on amazon.com reads: ñAs the official reference manual of the Dance Masters of America, this 

tap dance resource contains more than 1,500 up-to-date entries about every facet of this uniquely American art 

form. It provides a history of tap dance as well as the dancers who defined it. This manual also includes a 

comprehensive dictionary of tap and dance terminology with a special section devoted to teachers.ò   
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Important dates for RCTôs 2018-19 season 

Mark your calendars 
 
SW Florida residents are a busy bunch during ñseason,ò so hereôs a list of important ReC Tappers dates to keep 

in mind as you plan for next winter and early spring. Youôll get details on all these events in the fall. 
 
Saturday, Dec. 15:  Last Open Session of 2018 and complimentary after-party; drawing for raffle winner ï 

wait until you see the prize! 
 

2019 
Sunday, Jan. 6: Tap-in and buffet at Etudes de Ballet, 2 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, Feb. 26: TAP HAPPY II! performance, 7 p.m., Cambier Park band shell, Naples 
  
Saturday, March 9: Group outing (open to non-members) to see ñTap Dogsò at the Barbara B. Mann theatre in 

Ft. Myers/lunch.  Transportation via motor coach.  Fund-raiser. 
 
Sunday, March 31: RCTôs popular do-it-yourself snowbird farewell buffet. 

********************************************************************************* *********  

ReC Tappers ónext genô? 
 

  
Adorable grand-daughters took the floor at a couple of Open Sessions this season -- and did beautifully.  They 

were (left photo) Josephine with Grandmother Gina Finch, and Chloe with her Grandmother Freddi Peltz. 
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Have you ever known tapper Ginger Devlin to pass up a tap class with a top teacher?  Here she is a couple of 

seasons ago with one of her favorite teachers and his ñChicksò: (l-r) Ginger Devlin, Nancy Howell, Kerry-

Anne Maalouf, teacher Charles Holbrook, Michele Jablonski and Mary Miller. 

******************************************************************************************  

Sweet season winds down with fond farewells 
 
Itôs always a bittersweet afternoon -- our ñBye, Bye, Snowbirdsò party -- when we remind our departing part-

time residents to hurry back for another season of fun and friendship.  Here are a few who enjoyed our March 

25 event. 
 

  
Snowbird RoseAngela Kalachman (l) with full-timer Cindy Hile. 
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       Marie and Dick Castle fly back north in May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Snowbird Wendy Evans (c) flanked by long-time friends Judi Baruck (l) and Lea Wozniak, both in SW Florida 

year-round. 
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Two full-timers: Sarann Kraushaar (l) and 

Gayle Barker. 
 


